
Agreed Report of the Board of Management 23-1-24 

 

• The Board of Management would like to acknowledge the tremendous work of the 25 

students who took their projects to the BT Young Scientist Exhibition. The Board would also 

like to thank Ms. Butler, Ms. Foley, Ms. Barrett and Ms. O’ Keeffe for their hard work in 

getting the girls ready for the Exhibition and for looking after them during their trip to 

Dublin.  

 

• The Board congratulates our Transition Year students on their production ‘The Derry Girls 

Experience’ which held very successfully in Kilmurry Parish Hall at the end of November.  

Thanks to writer/producer/director Ms. Angela Doherty for her great work in putting the 

whole thing together, to our TY Co-ordinator Mr. Quill who took over from Ms. Collins in the 

middle of preparations and to Ms. Dineen and Mr. Owens who looked after the music. 

 

• The Board thanks everyone involved with the Christmas Day Celebrations and especially to 

Trish Long who prepared dinner for almost 400 students on the day.  

 

• The Board would like to thank all the performers who put on a fantastic show at the School 

Carol Service on December 12th. Many thanks to all the girls and teachers involved in 

particular Ms. Donvan who put the production together with Ms. Dineen and Mr. Owens. 

Thanks also to everyone who attended and for your generosity which saw €2000 collected 

for the Macroom Hospital.  

 

• The Board Congratulates our Intermediate Camogie team for their excellent performance in 

winning the County Championship against Buttevant. The Board thanks their coaches Liam 

Slattery, Ms. McSweeney and Ms. Lenihan. 

 

• The Board also wishes to thank all the coaches who are involved in all the sports in St. Mary’s 

for all their hard work in ensuring the sporting life of St. Mary’s is as vibrant and positive as it 

currently is.  

 

• The Board was please to hear of the Fundraising efforts in the school over the past few 

months and thanks everyone involved.  

 

• The Board would like to acknowledge the hard work of the student PR team, under the 

supervision of Ms. O’Donoghue, in reviewing and assessing the school signage needs for the 

future as well as getting quotations for potential improvements.  

 

• The Board discussed potential improvements to CCTV and water heaters in the school 

building.  

 

Next Meeting: 20th February 2024 


